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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  Mayor Greenlaw and Members of City Council 
FROM:  Timothy J. Baroody, City Manager 
DATE:  March 4, 2021 (for March 9 Council meeting)  
SUBJECT: City Manager’s Update 
 
Highlights of major activities and other notable developments: 
 

Ask the Mayor Video – 

Mayor Greenlaw and City 

Councilor Devine discuss 

City Council's efforts to 

increase energy efficiency 

and lower carbon 

emissions while providing 

cost savings to taxpayers. 

In December 2019, City 

Council adopted a 

resolution that 

committed the City to the goal of powering municipal operations with 100 percent renewable 

energy by 2035. They have made significant progress toward that goal and in this episode of "Ask 

the Mayor" highlight some of the recent activity on their efforts. 

If you have a question to submit or an episode topic to suggest, share them 

at askthemayor@fredericksburgva.gov. Until our next video, be sure to support our local 

businesses while wearing your mask and staying socially distant. See you around the ‘Burg. 

#LoveFXBG.  Video link   https://youtu.be/YC3nglbqWSE 

 
CSX Storage Tanker Cars Update – Per Council direction, a meeting is planned with state and federal 

delegation.  An update will be produced next week to the community.  

mailto:askthemayor@fredericksburgva.gov
https://youtu.be/YC3nglbqWSE
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PERF Survey  – The City of Fredericksburg is 

committed to engaging its community in 

important conversations. Please assist us in 

gathering public comment on the recently 

published Police Executive Research Forum 

(PERF) Report reviewing police activities 

during public demonstrations in May and 

June 2020 by providing feedback and 

answering our brief questionnaire linked on 

the website and in the text below. 

All information may be provided anonymously and questionnaire results will be shared with 

Fredericksburg City Council. Optional demographic information is requested after the open 

comment section to assist us in confirming community representation in this questionnaire. This 

survey will remain open through March 31, 2021 and will be closed on April 1, 2021. Complete 

the public questionnaire here.  

 

COVID-19 Vaccination Update – The 

Virginia Department of Health has a new 

COVID Vaccine Information Center to 

help all Virginia residents pre-register for 

the vaccine, check on their registration 

status and get vaccine information.  The 

new website is 

www.vaccinate.virginia.gov 

or the call center is open 7 days a week 

from 8am – 8pm and can be reached at 

1-877-VAX-IN-VA (877-829-4862).  Based 

on other state rolls-outs, it is anticipated 

that wait times will be higher initially but 

will begin to stabilize within 1- 2 weeks as 

operations stabilize. Residents do not 

need to re-register if they have 

registered previously with the 

Rappahannock Area Health District.  

Please remember vaccine supply is 

limited and each individual’s turn for 

vaccination will be based on individual eligibility and prioritization category, per CDC guidelines.  

A city employee volunteer corp has been doing outreach to assist with pre-registration at 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/827HPSL
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/827HPSL
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/827HPSL
http://www.vaccinate.virginia.gov/
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Walmart and Heritage Park with other neighborhoods being scheduled.  Previously, they were 

assisting at the Rappahannock Area Health District call center.  

 

Lafayette Boulevard Delays 

beginning March 8 – 

Reconstruction of Lafayette Blvd 

to include a new roundabout to 

service the Telegraph Hill 

developments will affect area 

motorists beginning March 8th. 

Motorists accessing southbound 

Lafayette Blvd from westbound 

Blue Gray Parkway will need to 

pay close attention to left turn 

lane changes, which will include 

a turn lane closure to access a 

single southbound lane on Lafayette between the hours of 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Outside of 

construction hours, traffic reverts to a merge pattern where the left southbound lane (inside 

lane) will be closed and traffic will be diverted to the right lane (outside lane), which is opposite 

of the current traffic pattern. Northbound traffic will not be impacted by the lane closure. 

Traffic crossing the Blue Gray Parkway will also be affected. Traffic traveling from the downtown 

area southbound on Lafayette will encounter only one through lane, in lieu of the current two 

lanes of through traffic. This is due to the shortened merge area on Lafayette Blvd. Motorists 

traveling westbound on the Blue Gray are encouraged to continue on the Blue Gray to reach 

Route 1 south and avoid the congested Lafayette Blvd construction area. Message boards have 

been posted on the Blue Gray Parkway and Lafayette Boulevard to remind motorists of the 

upcoming work activity and impacts to traffic. Motorists are advised to use caution and exhibit 

patience while driving through the work zone and should consider taking alternate routes in 

order to avoid anticipated delays while work is ongoing. The project is anticipated to take up to 

6 weeks, depending on weather. Subscribe to FredericksburgAlert.com for the City’s traffic alerts 

and street closure notices. Please select option for “General Community Information / Traffic 

Alerts.” For more information, please contact Fredericksburg Public Works at 540-372-1023. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2FFredericksburgAlert.com%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3p4CbDqBnlo_gE_JJa10e_xHeKdu7fAbfbgu84B7mVdDH5jfU7FIX3XiE&h=AT3Lj8ZOjoxoqn6VpkbJwzxNJLFyQTx9gI6plj1A6FRPQVE6ZkFP290OjtSRuJJqA0S5J8Nb7WlA6LlYPYTMLzwkQ0psjv8hbeiEnflg5McN_O5kLNS5jl1qFMhc7zzl2w&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2mFTiFEuZR60P6YF9m6qjNQn0tYtXlbWBQCO7aGN_WeR5Wjr_VNAbXVM3WGoXavEkcjk00-SvB_ZJrcsw2riX4MoCt-x5bN3tEzr_TGaVOnMkK1K9tCw_CE9AhBv0g_HCe2y7VHL3l2sddUK8eHO0jK-a-zdg8mnzVxOBebd0WBBa2DvaNRvLs87-oVxhFiPOyjj4A


 

Page 4 of 7 
 

 

French John’s Wharf Wayside Panel 

Installed –  This week a new panel was 

installed near the intersection of 

Caroline and Canal Streets recognizing 

John DeBaptiste. In the late 18th 

century, John DeBaptiste, a free Black 

man, established a shipping wharf 

where Canal Street meets the 

Rappahannock River and eventually 

purchased the land as well. He was a 

successful entrepreneur who operated 

this business as well as the Falmouth 

Ferry (located closer to the site of the 

Chatham Bridge) in a time when no 

bridges crossed the river at 

Fredericksburg. 

 

2021 Parks and Recreation Spring Catalog – The 

newest catalog from Parks, Recreation and Events is 

now available online 

at  https://www.fredericksburgva.gov/370/Catalog-of-

Activities 

This spring edition is chock full of information regarding 

summer camps, swim lessons, nature activities, 

STEM  programs, sports, and other family fun the 

department has planned for the community from now 

through August.  Hard copies will be available 

beginning March 12th at the Dorothy Hart 

Community  Center, Wegmans, and will be mailed to 

the department mailing list.  Questions? Feel free to 

contact us at 540-372-1086 or 

fredprpf@fredericksburgva.gov. 

 

 

  

https://www.fredericksburgva.gov/370/Catalog-of-Activities
https://www.fredericksburgva.gov/370/Catalog-of-Activities
mailto:fredprpf@fredericksburgva.gov
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FXBG Diverse City – The Department of 

Economic Development and Tourism is proud 

to announce the launch of a new 5 month-long 

program aimed at promoting diverse local 

businesses- FXBG Diverse City.  

Every Tuesday and Saturday the FXBG EDT 

Facebook and Instagram pages will feature a 

22401 business while following monthly 

themes: 

February: Black-owned businesses (for Black 

History Month) 

March: Women-owned businesses (for 

Women’s History Month) 

April: Minority-owned businesses (for 

Celebrate Diversity Month) 

May: Small businesses (for Small Business Month) 

June: LGBTQIA+ businesses (for LGBTQIA+ Pride Month) 

While each post falls into a theme, support for these businesses should reach beyond their 

recognized months. In ways big or small, support diverse Fredericksburg businesses throughout 

the year.  This program is graciously funded by the Economic Development Authority.  Stay up to 

date on all future FXBG Diverse City posts at VisitFred.com  

 

Chatham Bridge Update From VDOT – We're getting closer every day to a new look for the 
Chatham Bridge! Progress is on track to reopen the improved Chatham Bridge over the 
Rappahannock River to traffic in October 2021. Crews continue to set beams that will form the 
foundation for the new bridge deck that will carry Route 3 Business traffic between Stafford 
County and the City of Fredericksburg.  
 
While beams are being set from the Stafford approach, crews on the Fredericksburg approach 
continue to repair the bridge pier caps that will support new beams when work advances across 
the river.  

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2FVisitFred.com%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0FZy5dLH2e30Zf5T4SDS9mmywJgp51X887XgYL0sCcKxwbfiBFAP6KHPA&h=AT0RdRF5wqUCF5TNym9Dv3kIoJuKyHTQKDTAU9fYFdzgB059hN6RHyPOBt_-zSEKPI4imJlBT1Jcw0hIUP1Oge38Py4peRddU4m6d6CXEMBeDkHsMVUKcx41xlKKL_p2Lw&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT12Q-YdMu3poQk4MuvI3JzYTNN1bImC-i-yrK7whI_78P1riC2vi1H6TvcIRvHMHJkIF9-dEuEYMiXlCTvF6ZVqmBBHVU24tG8WuXYFVUpxHYDljaiCE_ZSYRyDanxdhxtfsT9DarPB94Kjnko04a9TZKjgHDayYaxsKSYcx7ui2QM
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When the bridge reopens in 
October, bicyclists, runners and 
walkers will also be able to use 
a new pedestrian path on the 
bridge's downstream side. There 
will be periodic single lane closures 
after October as the contractor 
finishes the project, but these 
should have a minimal effect on 
travel as most work will be 
occurring underneath the deck. All 
construction will be finished in 
April 2022.  
 

Watch the progress online from the project's time-lapse construction camera, which is updated 
every 10 minutes: https://app.oxblue.com/open/vdot/chatham 
 
Watch a simulation video showing how the bridge will appear when it 
reopens: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VHojfOasmc8&feature=youtu.be 
Learn more about the project at http://www.virginiadot.org/chathambridge 
 
Upcoming Council Meetings – All council meetings will be held virtually until further notice. The 
public is encouraged to access the meetings through the broadcast on Cox Channel 84 and 
Verizon Channel 42.  The meetings can also be viewed on www.regionalwebtv.com/fredcc or 
accessed through Facebook at www.facebook.com/FXBGgov. 
 
Citizens who wish to participate in the public comment period are able to send their comments 
in writing by (1) dropping them in the Deposit Box at City Hall, (2) U.S. Mail, (3) through a form 
on our website https://www.fredericksburgva.gov/677/Public-Comment or (4) emailed to the 
Clerk of Council. Comments must be received at least four hours in advance of the meeting – for 
example, comments will be accepted until 1:30 p.m. on nights with a 5:30 p.m. work session.  
The comments will be read out loud during the public comment portion of the City Council 
meeting. The standard rules apply to public comments: the person must identify himself or 
herself by name and address, including zip code, limit his or her remarks to 3 minutes or less 
(read aloud), and address a topic of City business. Public comments are limited to a total of 40 
minutes, with priority for comments from City residence or businesses.  All written comments 
will be submitted to the council members.  See www.fredericksburgva.gov for more details or 
call (540) 372-1010.  
 
Dog Easter Egg Hunt!  Parks, Recreation and Events is bringing this family favorite back in 2021!   

Bring your dogs and come join the fun at our annual event; those in costume can enter our doggie 

costume contest to compete for prizes!! This is a great way to get out and play with your favorite 

furry friend. Dogs must be at least 12 weeks old. A small dog area will also be available for dogs 

under 15lbs. Pre-registration required. All dog parents must sign release acknowledging their 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/app.oxblue.com/open/vdot/chatham__;!!JYJshdbQwZo3EdhG1A!9W5K9u18NGZrI2E8bkLoa9CcdUYDedX5aYZVyn7FRRzt-KkNtJ98BXpb2ONoUHTZMpWBQOkd0w$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.youtube.com/watch?v=VHojfOasmc8&feature=youtu.be__;!!JYJshdbQwZo3EdhG1A!9W5K9u18NGZrI2E8bkLoa9CcdUYDedX5aYZVyn7FRRzt-KkNtJ98BXpb2ONoUHTZMpUqLNFp5w$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/www.virginiadot.org/chathambridge__;!!JYJshdbQwZo3EdhG1A!9W5K9u18NGZrI2E8bkLoa9CcdUYDedX5aYZVyn7FRRzt-KkNtJ98BXpb2ONoUHTZMpXC6rRfzQ$
http://www.regionalwebtv.com/fredcc
http://www.facebook.com/FXBGgov
https://www.fredericksburgva.gov/677/Public-Comment
http://www.fredericksburgva.gov/


 

Page 7 of 7 
 

dog(s) vaccination record.   Event will be held on Saturday, March 27 at 1:00 PM at Maury 

Park.  Registration Fee is $5 for up to 2 dogs.  Pre-register at www.parks.fxbg.com or call 540-

372-1086 ext. 0 

 
Spring Programs – Our Parks, Recreation and Events team is continually working on fun, safe, 

and socially distanced programs for each season. See 
the full listing which continues to grow!  
 

 
Fred Focus – The Fredericksburg Department of Economic Development 
and Tourism is pleased to bring you Fred Focus, a weekly e-newsletter that 
goes out every Thursday and keeps you up-to-date on Fredericksburg 
business and tourism information and events.  This week’s edition. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.parks.fxbg.com/
https://va-fredericksburg2.civicplus.com/363/Parks-Recreation-Events
http://www.fredericksburgva.com/
http://www.fredericksburgva.com/
https://us20.campaign-archive.com/?u=9b0a1aa8469bddae181c1234a&id=0df08a2371
https://us20.campaign-archive.com/?u=9b0a1aa8469bddae181c1234a&id=0df08a2371

